

# NEIGHBORLY CHAT

#### FOUR SEASONS NEIGHBORHOOD ASSOCIATION NEWS

www.fourseasonslouisville.com

Special issue 2015 Issue 4

# Meeting Reminder - Thursday, September 17

We are meeting September 17, 2015 at 7 PM, Hunsinger Lane Baptist Church, in the Youth Center. (The Youth Center is the small building in the back corner of the parking lot.) The meeting change is due to a fire in the church in July. Since there are several groups that are unable to use the meeting rooms in the church we are all taking turns in the Youth Center. This meeting will be a combined Board and General Meeting. I expect Scott Harrington, Legislative Assistant to Councilman Kevin Kramer to be at our meeting as well as a police officer from Metro Police.

#### **Urgent Request**

Your neighborhood association is at a very critical point and needs your help. Both the President and Treasurer are completing their final year of their last year and cannot run again according to our Bylaws. Both these positions are two-year positions. We recently were notified that our Vice President is moving and will have to resign at the end of the year as well. She is in her first year of her first term. We need someone to fill the balance of her term of one year. Our President and Treasurer are willing to help, but we have got to have volunteers to step up and help us out with these positions. Some of the Board members have been in one position or another since the very beginning. Please contact our President, Leslie Allen at 495-2457 for more information if you think you might be interested. OUR NEIGHBORHOOD ASSOCIATION CANNOT SURVIVE WITHOUT YOUR HELP.

### Speed Limit Signs

Metro Public Works conducted a study of our neighborhood and determined that we needed more speed limit signs. They have requirements that they must follow when placing these signs. Locations were decided and the signs were installed. We had a report that two signs had been removed by the homeowner whose house they were in front of. When we found out and called Public Works, they had already been informed by other neighbors. If you have an issue with a traffic control sign, street sign, stop sign, or any other sign PLEASE DO NOT REMOVE IT. Contact Metro Public Works directly or call 311, and tell them about your concerns to see if they can resolve your issue. Removing traffic control signs is illegal and you could be facing a fine.

## Waste Management Rate Increase

Our rates with Waste Management will increase. The new rate on garbage collection is \$12.24 per month, recycling will be \$5.35 per month, and yard waste will be \$5.35 per month. This is the first rate increase since 2006. If you are not a Waste Management customer please consider becoming one; there are no fuel adjustment fees, taxes, or any additional fees. Waste Management is the 'PREFERRED' provider in Four Seasons, your association negotiated these rates which more than offsets the cost of our yearly dues.